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The Permanent Council held a special meeting, chaired by Ambassador José Enrique Castillo, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica to receive Dr. Nardi Suxo Iturry, Minister of Institutional Transparency and the Fight against Corruption of Bolivia.  The meeting was called to order at 
11:10 a.m.
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Minster Iturry spoke about the process of transition in the ministry she heads and about the work under way on developing the regulations needed to prevent and punish corruption in Bolivian public administration. She mentioned the denunciations received and the trials under way. Finally, she provided information regarding actions undertaken to comply with the recommendations of the Mechanism for the Implementation of the Inter-American Convention against Corruption (MESICIC).

The delegations of Argentina, Ecuador, Venezuela, Guatemala, Brazil, Nicaragua, Costa Rica, United States, Chile, Uruguay, Mexico, Peru, El Salvador, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Panama, and Paraguay; and the OAS Secretary General thanked Dr. Iturry for her presentation, congratulated the Government of Bolivia on its fight against corruption and in favor of transparency in public administration, and acknowledged the importance of MESICIC.

While thanking Minister Iturry for her briefing, the Permanent Representative of Peru, Ambassador Hugo de Zela, told the Permanent Council that a hemispheric conference on the subject would be held in Lima, Peru, immediately prior to the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly. 


The Permanent Council took note of the presentation by Minister Nardy Suxo Iturry on the initiative by the Government of Bolivia to enhance institutional transparency and combat corruption. It also thanked Minister Iturry for her visit.

The Permanent Representative of Brazil, Ambassador Ruy Casaes, informed the Permanent Council that the deadline for applications by member states to benefit from a humanitarian assistance program established by the Brazilian government was March 30.

The Chair of the Permanent Council announced that an informal meeting of the Council would be held on March 26, to continue reviewing the use of templates for presentation of draft resolutions.

The meeting rose at 12:44 p.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1746/10.
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